
North Shore Village Center Q&A  

 

Q: What is the plan for the North Shore area?  

A: Community planning documents have always identified the North Shore parcel as a “village center.” 
The parcel has remained vacant until the timing was right to create another village center within 
Daybreak; similar to SoDa Row.   The intent of village centers is to carefully combine a mix of uses 
including retail, office, and residential uses. The mix of these uses in the right place creates vibrant 
communities. 

 

Q: How was the mix of uses for this area determined?  

A:  The mix of uses in any village center will vary based on a few key factors: the location of the site, the 
types of residential and commercial uses already located in proximity to it, and the status of the Real 
Estate Market at the time the village center is developed. A market study has been performed to 
determine the optimal mix of commercial and residential uses for the site that is most likely to find 
success in the marketplace and create the type of community experiences Daybreak is known for. 
Creating a vibrant commercial offering in a village center that attracts the right type of commercial 
tenants that benefit the entire area depends on having an adequate intensity of residential units onsite 
that serve as the core customer base for the businesses in the center. The SoDa Row Village center 
opened amid the recession and admittedly struggled to reach full capacity until the residential 
development around it began to fill in. There are now over 400 residential units directly within the SoDa 
Row Village Center, with several hundred more in the adjacent South Station neighborhood.  

 

Q: What types of commercial development will be located on the site?  

A: The site will be anchored by a 17,000 sq. ft. Harmon’s Market, which is very similar to their newly 
opened neighborhood market in Holladay. The market concept is a smaller format neighborhood scale 
grocery store that carries 85% of the items found in Harmon’s larger format stores. Additional shop 
space will also be available for future eateries and other retailers of a neighborhood scale and character. 
Other commercial tenants will be announced as those tenants sign on to locate their business in 
Daybreak. 

 

Q: How much residential development will be located on the site?  

A: The number of residential units that will ultimately be located in the North Shore Village Center is not 
yet known as the area will be developed over time much like SoDa Row was.  The site could include 
residential units in a variety of formats such as apartments, condos, and townhomes. It is also not yet 
known if the residential properties in North Shore will be for-sale, for-rent or some combination of the 
two. Given the prominent location in the community, the developer plans to create a neighborhood that 
is appropriate for the setting and addresses important factors such as parking and traffic flow.  



Q: Why is another Harmon’s going in here when there is one located not far away at the District?  

A: Quite simply, consumer demand and shopping experience preferences.  The neighborhood markets 
that Harmons has in Holladay and in the Harvard - Yale area have proven to be incredibly desired and 
convenient alternatives to the large format grocery stores.  These smaller format markets are a perfect 
fit for Daybreak’s walkable and connected neighborhood design and our new Harmons will allow many 
Daybreak residents to avoid crossing either Bangerter Hwy or the Mountain View Corridor to get their 
groceries.  We believe it will instantly become a fixture in the community.     

 

Q: How will this new village center impact traffic in the area and how will parking be addressed?  

A: As with any project, the proposed development will be reviewed/approved by the city to ensure all 
relevant traffic and parking requirements and standards are met. South Jordan Parkway is a major 
arterial road through Daybreak. The road was designed and is constructed to carry several hundred 
more cars per day than it is currently accommodating.   The Daybreak masterplan anticipated and 
appropriately planned for the amount of traffic that will be generated by the new village center as well 
as future residential and commercial development that will be built further west as time goes on.   

From a parking standpoint, parking will be allocated to each residential unit within the neighborhood 
per the zoning requirements. A variety of parking schemes will be explored and utilized as partner 
developers sign on to develop various aspects of the project.  

Development of a Village Center requires infrastructure to support it.  This site was selected as part of 
Daybreak’s master planning, based on its direct access to South Jordan Parkway and the ability to 
connect to either Mountain View Corridor or Bangerter Highway via a major east/west connector (South 
Jordan Parkway). Additionally, the North TRAX Station is a 5 minute drive or 10 minute bike ride away. 
The infrastructure needed to support this development is already in place.    

 

Q: How will this new development impact the weekly food truck roundup?  

A: We agree this is a great community event and have it noted on our list of project/development 
considerations. Daybreak Communities, working with LiveDaybreak, created the food truck roundup as a 
means of activating this space on the North end of the lake and we recognize the role it plays in the 
community.  The current format of the event will likely change, but we want to see it remain as a fixture, 
somewhere in the community.  As with many successful events in Daybreak that have grown with the 
community, the developer in collaboration with LiveDaybreak is planning ways to accommodate 
additional food truck round up opportunities in other areas of the community that could occur at a 
smaller neighborhood scale. This approach will bring these experiences within walking or biking distance 
of more community residents consistent with the Daybreak masterplan. 

 

Q: How will lake access be affected in the area?  



A: The lake will continue to be accessible along the existing trail system and through the neighborhood. 
It is anticipated that many of the activities that currently occur around the North Bay of the lake would 
continue to be available to Daybreak residents and visitors to our community.   

Q: What is the timing for development of the site?  

A: The current plan is for Harmons to begin construction in 2019 and open in 2020. Residential 
development would commence shortly thereafter with the first residential units being completed 
around the same time that Harmons opens. Other retail and dining establishments will be announced as 
individual tenants sign on to participate. The timeline may evolve over time but would not start any 
sooner than 2019.   

 


